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Did you know?
68% are between the ages 30 and 49•	

58% have annual incomes over $75,000•	

82% are college graduates•	

37% have postgraduate degrees•	

89% own their own homes  •	
and 23% of those own a second home

30% have two or more BMWs•	

64% trust BMW Centers and other Inde-•	
pendent BMW Service Centers for  
scheduled and unscheduled maintenance

25% have spent over $1000 on aftermarket •	
purchases in the past year   

50% purchase performance upgrades•	

75% purchase detailing items•	

48% purchase maintenance & repair tools•	

The BMW Car Club of America has a membership  
of over 70,000 enthusiasts, and of all members...

Is your business looking for a direct audience to boost its sales? 
If so, don’t dump thousands of dollars and waste your time with companies that don’t know 
your	target.	Look	to	the	White	Mountain	Chapter	and	the	Profile	newsletter!			

The Profile offers...
...one-on-one communication with a dedicated staff 
member to address all your concerns.
...ad	design	services.	by	the	Profile’s	publisher,	
mjc.design.works,LLC.  For nominal rates, existing 
ads can be reworked or new ads created.  No need 
to	waste	time	trying	to	find	someone	to	design	a	
professional ad for you.
...endless options for custom inserts, coupons etc.  
We	work	with	you!	

In addition to the 
                   printed Profile...

...an online edition of the newsletter is available 
from the chapter website.  At time of publication, all 
advertisers receive a link to the latest edition.
...advertisers get their corporate logos and compa-
ny	profile	posted	on	the	chapter’s	advertisers	page.
...the chapter’s website is linked to by countless 
other intrest related websites.

The Profile has many advertising options available! 
You won’t be harnessed into a long contract; purchase an ad for any number of issues.   
A business card sized ad in black & white is only $180, and a quarter page ad, only $360.   
And	that’s	for	a	full	year	(6	issues)!		Many	other	options	are	available.		

Drive new life into your 
company’s ad campaign!

Contact	the	White	Mountain	Chapter	today!

Dana Sion 
WMC Advertising Manager

d.sion@WhiteMtn-BMWClub.org  |   603.438.1031

source:  BMW CCA National Office
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The Profi le is a publication of the White Mountain Chapter, BMW CCA, Inc. (“the club”) and its contents remain the property of the club. All information furnished herein is provided by the club and its members, for club members only. The club assumes no 
liability for any of the information contained herein. The ideas, opinions and suggestions expressed in this newsletter are those of the authors and no authentication is implied. Unless otherwise noted, none of the information in this newsletter is “factory 
approved.”	Modifi	cations	within	the	warranty	period	of	your	BMW	may	void	the	warranty.	Permission	is	hereby	granted	to	reproduce	any	material	published	herein	provided	full	credit	is	given	to	the	author	and	the	White	Mountain	Chapter,	unless	otherwise	
noted. Courtesy copy to WMC requested. The Profi le is published by mjc.design.works, LLC, 195 Little Bay Rd. Newington, NH 03801.

Performance Upgrade 
Checklist 

 
√   Performance Exhaust System 
√   High Performance Ignition System 
√   High Flow Intake System 
√   Performance Chip 
 

Great.  But, how much did you gain?   
 

Bring your BMW to New England Dragway’s popular 
Wednesday & Friday Street Night before and after 

you make those upgrades.  Establish a baseline and 
make sure you’re getting the most for your  

performance dollar. 
 

New England Dragway is conveniently located off Exit 8—NH 
Route 101 in Epping, New Hampshire.  Visit our website 
www.newenglanddragway.com for more information. 

 

Bring this ad for a $3  
discount on a  

Wednesday or Friday 
Spectator ticket! 

about the Profi le:
The Profi le is published every two months.  Club members are encouraged to 
submit BMW and/or club related articles and photos for publication.  General 
articles should typically be under 350 words but longer features are welcome 
space permitting.  All photos must be submitted at their highest available reso-
lution.  Submission deadlines are always the fi rst Friday of the month prior to 
the newsletter issue (i.e. deadline is in May for the June/July issue).  Send 
all submissions or questions to the copy collection editor.  For information on 
advertising in the Profi le, contact the newsletter advertising manager.
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on the cover
photo by:  Roland Beaule
post-process by:  Martin Callahan

Better than chocolates-  The red E92 coupe was 
an anniversary gift from Vivian Beaule to her 
husband  Roland. The black E46 wagon has been 
her beloved daily driver since 2006. 

Do it yourself 
and save big!
In our free, tech newsletter Fast Times,
we show you – step by step – how to
repair and maintain your BMW or MINI.
You can save hundreds, if not thou-
sands of dollars on labor charges and
parts. Browse all issues since 2003
at www.BavAuto.com/newsletter.

www.BavAuto.com • 800.535.2002
BMW parts, accessories and knowledge since 1974.
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Spring Time
Is the Best Time
by: Roland Beaule, secretary

As I sit and write this it is cold, blustery and still almost two feet of 
snow are on the ground. But by the time this story reaches your 

mailbox we will be knocking on the door of spring, and we all know 
what that means “It’s Fun Time”.

For all the Hibernating Bimmer’s it’s time to peel back the car covers and 
check those battery minders. Time to top off the fluids, air up the tires, 
dust the interiors and maybe give a fresh coat of polish and wax. Then, the 
all important shake down drive to make sure everything made it through 
the winter ok.

For all the year-round Bimmers, You know who you are, all you xis,  x3s 
and x5s. It’s time wash off all the salt, slush and crud that mother nature 
and the local DOT has thrown at you for the last five months. And you also 
deserve a nice new coat of the shinny stuff too.

However your Bimmer spent the winter its a good time to make sure its 
in good working order for the rapidly approaching fun season. We have 
plenty of sponsors and advertisers to help you with your parts and service 
needs; from Bavarian Autosport for parts to 3D Auto Works, Kensington 
Autoworks and VSR for service. And don’t forget your local dealer-
ships like BMW of Stratham that can help with both. For all you track 
and performance people, spring time is also a great time for those much 
wanted performance upgrades you’ve been craving. Intake... Exhaust... 
Suspension kits... Oh my!

Now that your ride is all clean, repaired and tuned up you need a place to 
drive it to. Well we have you covered there too! The WMC’s committees 
are hard at work setting up events and gatherings for all to attend. The 

Service and repairS for all MakeS and ModelS
Specializing in BMW Service

272 South road • kensington nH 03833
(At the Junction of Route 107 & Route 150)

Tel: (603) 394-0081 • Toll free: (866) 694-0081

www.KensingtonAutoworKs.com

DEC has events lined up like Advanced Driver Safety Skills schools and 
High Performance Driving schools to try out all those newly acquired 
performance parts and the SEC will have plenty of gatherings like trips 
to maple houses, baseball games and rallies to drive and socialize at. I say 

we give all those on both committees a big round of applause for all their 
great work!

So let’s rev up the engines, buckle in and go out and have some FUN! 

See you out on the roads…

 Roland
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Spring	time	is	the	best	time.		Here	comes	the	2011	driving	season!
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ip

 








































 Williams Johns 2005 X5 4.4i                 
2001 530i

Hampton

Michael Kasztejna * Portsmouth

Jane Steiner * Northwood

Steve Steiner * Northwood

William Lenz * Rye

Corey Sheckler 2004 330ci Newmarket

David Abjornson 2010 328i Campton

NH Counties
# %

Hillsborough 209 33.6
Rockingham 204 32.8
Merrimack 47 7.6
Grafton 48 7.7
Belknap 29 4.7
Strafford 24 3.9
Cheshire 30 4.8
Carroll 21 3.4
Sullivan 8 1.3
Coos 2 0.3

622
Outside NH 45

Membership Type

Full 569
Associate 89
Life 9

667
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Member Spotlight 

This Edition:  Alex Vogel   
by:�Michael Morin, Membership Chair 

Alex joined the club when he bought his first BMW: a 2800cs. 
That was in 1990.  Now he has a few more in his collection.  
Yeah, that happens sometimes when you’re a true enthusiast.  
He remembers that it was the thing to do when you bought a 
Bimmer:  you joined the BMW CCA.  His all-time favorite 
model is a pre-war 328 but any mille miglia cars or sports 
coupes get him fired.  When he isn’t participating in club 
events he can usually be found at his shop (AVA Restoration 
Services) in Dublin, NH.  He likes to work on all the 
oddballs.  He also likes to hunt down and stalk the American 

Wookcock.  Big thanks to John Erdody for referring Alex for this issue! 
 

Want a fellow member in the spotlight? 
Please email Michael:  m.morin@whitemtn-bmwclub.org 

�

Michael


 








































 Williams Johns 2005 X5 4.4i                 
2001 530i

Hampton

Michael Kasztejna * Portsmouth

Jane Steiner * Northwood

Steve Steiner * Northwood

William Lenz * Rye

Corey Sheckler 2004 330ci Newmarket

David Abjornson 2010 328i Campton

NH Counties
# %

Hillsborough 209 33.6
Rockingham 204 32.8
Merrimack 47 7.6
Grafton 48 7.7
Belknap 29 4.7
Strafford 24 3.9
Cheshire 30 4.8
Carroll 21 3.4
Sullivan 8 1.3
Coos 2 0.3
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Member Spotlight 

This Edition:  Alex Vogel   
by:�Michael Morin, Membership Chair 

Alex joined the club when he bought his first BMW: a 2800cs. 
That was in 1990.  Now he has a few more in his collection.  
Yeah, that happens sometimes when you’re a true enthusiast.  
He remembers that it was the thing to do when you bought a 
Bimmer:  you joined the BMW CCA.  His all-time favorite 
model is a pre-war 328 but any mille miglia cars or sports 
coupes get him fired.  When he isn’t participating in club 
events he can usually be found at his shop (AVA Restoration 
Services) in Dublin, NH.  He likes to work on all the 
oddballs.  He also likes to hunt down and stalk the American 

Wookcock.  Big thanks to John Erdody for referring Alex for this issue! 
 

Want a fellow member in the spotlight? 
Please email Michael:  m.morin@whitemtn-bmwclub.org 

�


 








































 Williams Johns 2005 X5 4.4i                 
2001 530i

Hampton

Michael Kasztejna * Portsmouth

Jane Steiner * Northwood

Steve Steiner * Northwood

William Lenz * Rye

Corey Sheckler 2004 330ci Newmarket

David Abjornson 2010 328i Campton

NH Counties
# %

Hillsborough 209 33.6
Rockingham 204 32.8
Merrimack 47 7.6
Grafton 48 7.7
Belknap 29 4.7
Strafford 24 3.9
Cheshire 30 4.8
Carroll 21 3.4
Sullivan 8 1.3
Coos 2 0.3

622
Outside NH 45

Membership Type

Full 569
Associate 89
Life 9

667
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Member Spotlight 

This Edition:  Alex Vogel   
by:�Michael Morin, Membership Chair 

Alex joined the club when he bought his first BMW: a 2800cs. 
That was in 1990.  Now he has a few more in his collection.  
Yeah, that happens sometimes when you’re a true enthusiast.  
He remembers that it was the thing to do when you bought a 
Bimmer:  you joined the BMW CCA.  His all-time favorite 
model is a pre-war 328 but any mille miglia cars or sports 
coupes get him fired.  When he isn’t participating in club 
events he can usually be found at his shop (AVA Restoration 
Services) in Dublin, NH.  He likes to work on all the 
oddballs.  He also likes to hunt down and stalk the American 

Wookcock.  Big thanks to John Erdody for referring Alex for this issue! 
 

Want a fellow member in the spotlight? 
Please email Michael:  m.morin@whitemtn-bmwclub.org 

�

to our newest
White Mountain Chapter members
Welcome!
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The White Mountain Chapter BMW Car Club of America 
invites you to take the following survey so we can get to 

know our members a little better.  You can return this page via 
the mailing address provided or give it to us in person at the next 
meeting.  If you would prefer, you can take this brief survey online. From 
your smart phone you can also simply “snap” the QR code on this page.  
The link to the survey is also posted on our website.  If you have received 
an e.mail from us about this survey, it contained a direct link as well.  

Thank you for your time.  Your responses are very much appreciated!

White Moutain Chapter Member Survey
Providing Us Insite into What You Want From Your Chapter
by:  Michael Morin, membership chair

WMC Member Survey at surveymonkey.com

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/8Y9RZB7

1. How did you fi nd out about membership in the BMW Car Club of America?

New vehicle purchase (membership fl ier in new car materials) 

Invitation to a chapter-hosted event 

Word of mouth or received membership fl ier from another member 

Referral from sponsor or advertiser 

Twitter (WhiteMtnCCA) 

Facebook 

NHPTV

Magazine or web article about our events

2. In what types of events have you participated? (select all appropriate 
choices)

Committee Meetings 

Tire Rack Street Survival Schools 

Winter Reunion 

High Performance Driving Schools 

Advanced Skills Driving Schools 

Meet & Greet at various locations (Parker’s Maple Barn, etc.) 

Car shows 

Chapter membership meetings 

Back Roads Rallies 

3. Have you been receiving emails from us to update you about club elections 
and driving school opportunities?

Yes 

No (please give email address to get the latest updates about driving 
events and elections)

4. Do you own a business and would like greater visibility among New Hamp-
shire BMW owners?

No 

Yes (please give contact info)

5. Is there an event or program that you would be interested in underwriting or 
sponsoring?

No 

Yes (please indicate type of event and contact info)

6. Would you be interested in a recognition program similar to a “Friends of” 
program that would help offset newsletter (The Profi le), meeting or website 
maintenance costs? 

No 

Yes (please specify)

7. Have you been able to successfully take advantage of membership benefi ts? 
(e.g. free dinner meetings, 20% off at BMW of Stratham, new/CPO car discount, 
etc.)

Yes 

No (please specify)

8. Does an amount of $180 per year for six issues sound reasonable to get your 
business card printed in “The Profi le?”

No 

Yes, please provide email address

9. Have any additional comments?

$c
lu
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to respond by postal mail clip this page and send to:

BMW Car Club of America
White Mountain Chapter
PMB 175
855 Hanover Street
Manchester, NH 03104

Attn:  MEMBER SURVEY
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Don’t Let Gas Prices Break Your Bank
Try a Bottle of 503 in the Tank!
by:  Kay Evans

Is it just me or are gas prices taking off again? I usually do not look at gas prices on a regular 
basis. When the light comes on in my car, I get gas. Yes, I am a creature of habit. You flash 

something in front of me, I react.

But when did gas get over $3.50 a gallon? Didn’t we just do this two years ago when prices 
reached an all time high? Are we going back to prices over $5.00 a gallon? Does it really mat-
ter what type of gas I put in my car?

I, like most of you, have a favorite local gas 
station. It is convenient. I like to pull in, swipe 
my card, reach for the handle and fill my car. 
(The cute guy behind the counter, the lattes 
and lottery tickets add just a bit more to my 
reasoning). There are times however, when I 
am across town and just pull into a random 
station. Am I getting “bad” gas when I stop at a 
non-branded convenient store or from a lesser 
known brand name? Do I always need to go to 
a Shell or Mobile gas station?

Sometimes I wonder, does it really matter if I get regular, mid-grade or premium gas? Do I really want to pay extra for 92, 96 or 98 octane - especially 
now. Should I get a better gas in the winter when it is cold or in the summer when it is hot? 

Have I gotten caught up in all the advertisements and flash that leads me to believe that my precious car needs the highest octane gasoline available? 
The simple answer is yes. With all high performance vehicles, we need and they deserve a higher octane “premium” gasoline. You may not hear the ping 

or knock in your engine and may question why pay for 
something that you don’t need, but believe me just like 
a woman can not have enough diamonds, your car needs 
the best you can give it.

Not to get too technical, but when the engine piston is 
on the upstroke there is a pre-detonation of fuel. This 
pre-detonation can cause internal damage to your car. 
When you use a high octane fuel, you lower your chang-
es of this occurring. Simply it is an extension of your 
insurance policy. Keep your car healthy.

Premium fuel often comes with a premium price. So, 
what can you do to get the most out of your fuel costs? 
Gas additives and octane boosters are a big business. I 
personally recommend the SWEPCO 503 gas and diesel 
fuel improver.

My mechanic tells me that by using this product my fuel injectors, pumps 
and o-rings are wearing less and deteriorating slower. He likes it because 
there is less carbon deposits in the fuel system and cylinders, leaving less 
residue. I like it because I replace my fuel filters less often and feel like I 
am doing something special for my car - like that mani-pedi that I get for 
myself. I really don’t think about it too much. Before I fill up with gas, I 
add a 12 oz bottle, I keep in my trunk, to my tank. 

Sometimes people ask what I am doing and I tell that I am keeping my fuel 
system clean, trying to increase my fuel economy and ultimately reduce 
my overall maintenance costs. It is easy and effective. If I can improve my 
fuel mileage up to 25% with an additive, why not?

I’ve tried to swap a bottle of the 503 for a latte but so far the cutie behind 
the counter has not taken me up on it. His only comment is “Cool Car, 
Mama”.

Do something special 

for your car...  

improve fuel mileage 

up to 25%!

Kay Evans
Your SWEPCO Rep

Kay is a representative of 
SWEPCO and can be reached 
at 303-859-5566 or kay@ren-
den.com. She offers SWEPCO 
products through Great-Lube.
com. As a White Mountain 
Chapter member, you can 
receive discounts if you use the 
promotion code CCC. If you 
have any questions, call Kay; 
she’d be happy to talk with you.

“Holy	high	gas	prices!		 
I	can’t	afford	to	fill	the	Batmobile!”

Fuel treated with SWEPCO 503 burns more cleanly. On the left is an injector spray pat-
tern from a plugged injector running on untreated fuel. On the right is the spray pattern 
from an injector running on fuel treated with SWEPCO 503. Better atomization of fuel 
means	more	efficient	combustion,	more	power	and	less	smoke.
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Winter Reunion 2011
Fun Evening with Friends and the New Hampshire Food Bank
text by:  Cassandra Vorisek-Creto, social events committee chair

photos by:  Paul Michali

Many club members joined us on the chilly Sat-
urday evening in January for the annual Winter 

Reunion. As in past years, the event had a charitable 
twist to it. This year, the designated charity was the 
New Hampshire Food Bank. Not only did the Ambas-
sador for the Food Bank need to make three trips to his 
car with all of the non-perishable food items donated, 
the club donated $500 to the organization as well. The 
Food Bank was very grateful for the kindness and gen-
erosity shown to them by the club and its members.

This year, the Social Events Committee chose the 
Concord location of the Common Man Restaurant as 
the destination for the evening. The room was cozy and 
offered the ability for everyone to mingle and chat with 
one another. In addition, we were entertained by a jazz 
duo who played throughout the evening. Accolades and 
praise were given throughout the evening for the food, 
music and the overall friendliness of the event.

On the topic of food, The Common Man did not let us 
down. From great crudités and cheese displays to the 
many delicious passed hors d’œuvres, there was plenty 
for everyone - and that was even be-
fore the wonderful buffet dinner! 
Dinner included a roast turkey carv-
ing station, three entree choices, sal-
ads, vegetables, rolls and more.

The silent auction has become a staple 
at the Winter Reunion, and the club 
would like to thank the many donors 
who provided items. They are:

• BMW of Stratham

• 3-D Auto Works

• Deb Maynard  / Lia Sophia

• Tanya Maynard  / Scentsy

• Great American Dining

• Michael Morin and Dana Sion

• Nicole Caravan  / Tastefully Simple

• BMW CCA

• Bavarian Auto

• White Mountain Chapter BMW CCA

• Advanced Hair Etc.

Mark Viola, our chapter president, and my-
self spoke to the group briefly between courses. 
Informing everyone of recent club news, election 
results and how grateful the Food Bank was for 
everyone’s generosity. Not to mention having fun 
with a raffle. Prizes included two BMW CCA grill 
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Social Events Committee 
     ...it’s where it all happens

Have interest in being a part of the the making of the 
Winter Reunion tradition or any other SEC event? 

Join the SEC every last Monday of the month in Wind-
ham at The Common Man around 6:30pm. Come and 
enjoy dinner, make new friends and be a part of a great 
committee! 

badges, BMW CCA golf umbrellas and 
BMW baseball caps and knit caps. The 
baseball and knit caps were kindly do-
nated by BMW of Stratham.

No thank you can be complete without 
truly expressing appreciation and grati-
tude to the event’s 5-Series Sponsor, 
3-D Auto Works. 3-D has supported the 
Winter Reunion for the past four years 
and the club’s events for many years. It 

was wonderful to have the whole Maynard clan with us 
that evening. Yes, three generations of Maynards were in 
attendance, and all made the evening special!

Nothing could have made the evening more special than 
one guest in particular. This guest and her father have 
been a part of the club for many years. Their support of 

the club through event attendance, 
chairing committees, instructing 
and even serving on the Board have 
endeared them to us. So much so, 
when the family was in need to due 
a tragedy, the club pulled together 
and helped raise funds for them. 
Who is this special guest? Kelley 
Goddu! Kelley and her family joined 
us for the evening. She thanked us 
for our support and help for her 
and her family. If you are interested 
in her story and helping out your-

self, visit the chapter’s website (www.whitemtn-
bmwclub.org) and click on Kelley’s Cause.

And, lastly but certainly not least, the event could 
not have happened without the tireless work of the 
Social Events Committee. They worked hard to 
make sure all was in place and the evening seam-
less. I would like to take this time to thank each of 
them:  David Harrison, Rachelle Harrison, Wayne 
Peterson, Dana Sion, Michael Morin, Paul Michali, 
Tracy Wolf, Walt Wolf and Tom Blinn.

Keep posted for details about the 2012 Winter 
Reunion which is already well underway in being 
planned.
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WMC’s Recent Open House
Attracted Members - New and Old
by: Cassandra Vorisek-Creto, social events committee chair

On March 2nd, the club hosted its first 
ever Open House at The Common Man 

in Windham. Light dinner and dessert were 
offered as well as great conversation with 
many club members. The highlight of the evening was the appearance of the three guest speakers from 3-D Auto 
Works: Dave Maynard, Dan Maynard and Haleem Mediouni. The 3-D Team answered questions from the group 
varying from side mirror issues to engine and oil concerns. Along with many laughs, a superb flow of information was 
provided, the evening ended with many new friends being made and some old friends catching up. 

The club hopes to sponsor more Open Houses to attract members 
- new and old - to learn more about the club in a fun and unim-
posing atmosphere. As always, if you are interested in being more 
involved - either by attending events or joining a committee - check out 

the club’s web-
site (www.
whitemtn-bm-
wclub.org)! 

The SEC is 
busy planning 
more fun events for 2011 including Fisher Cats Baseball Game, 
Simon Pearce fall road trip, Isle of Shoals and more. Keep posted 
for details!

As always, we are looking for anyone who is interest-
ed in either sponsoring or donating to the annual Winter 
Reunion. If you are interested, please contact the SEC chair, 
Cassandra Vorisek-Creto.

The White Mountain Chapter Logo
Our “Brand” Through the Years
by: Michael Morin, membership chair

As you may know by now, as of earlier this year, our chapter logo has been updated 
once more as required by BMW AG’s International Council of BMW Clubs. Our 

chapter logo has come a long way over the years.  Here’s a snap shot of our past logos.  
Happy Reminiscing!    Unfortunately, black and white printing does them no justice. -ed.

original (pre-2000)

2000 - 2005

2005 - 2008

2008 - 2011

current
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The WMC’s Hot New Website
A Bumper to Bumper Rebuild
by: Paul Michali, webmaster

If you have internet access, you may have noticed that starting in March, 
the White Mountain Chapter has a new web site look (http://www.

whitemtn-bmwclub.org). The changes were done for several reasons.

First, BMW AG has required that all BMW car clubs revise their logos to 
meet the new standards they have adopted. This moved us to revise the 
site, as the new standards require a “landscape” oriented logo, whereas our 
existing logo was a “portrait” (shield style) logo, and it would be hard to 
just drop in a new logo at the same place as the old logo.

Second, we saw this as an opportunity to give the site a new look, as the 
existing design has been in place for over five years (with minor tweaks 
along the way). Our goals were to improve the navigation, so that you can 
get to pages of interest faster, and to provide a “cleaner” look to the site. 
The previous site, although attractive with lots of graphics, was pretty 
wordy and the pages loaded slower. 

Hopefully, you’ll like the large main navigation across the top of the page, 
with a “local” navigation on the left side. We tried to put upcoming event 
information at the top of event pages, and we show the next two upcoming 
events on the home page.

Of course, we tossed in a bit of eye candy, with Web 2.0 style icons. Over 
the next few months, we’ll continue to revise and improve the site, as time 
permits.

We hope you like the new look, and welcome any constructive criticism you have about the site. 
Just send e-mail to web.master@whitemtn-bmwclub.org to contact the web team.

The new and improved www.whitemtn-bmwclub.org
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We’re Going Places in 2011
Come Along for the Drive!
by: Frank Patek, BMW CCA executive director 

No matter where you live, or which of our 67 chapters is your home 
base, the BMW Car Club of America has a wealth of activities 

planned for enthusiasts coast-to-coast in 2011. From the South Atlantic 
Region to Monterey, from Pittsburgh to our Oktoberfest celebration in 
Alabama, our members have a lot of great driving to do this summer! 

May 27–28
The Vintage in Winston-Salem, NC 
Historic Old Salem Village in Winston-Salem, North Carolina, is a pictur-
esque setting offering a unique, intimate feeling. Where else you can walk 
tree-lined streets and view two or three hundred classic BMWs?! In late 
May, the Vintage, sponsored by the BMW CCA, will again draw classic-
BMW fans and owners to the celebration that has grown from a modest 
display of BMW 2002s to an impressive array of all sorts of BMW icons. 

The host hotel is the Hawthorn Inn in Winston-Salem. Friday features a 
TSD rally and a meet-and-greet at Flow BMW. Saturday’s display along 
the historic streets of Old Salem Village should be our best ever! For more 
information—and a link to registration—please visit www.atthevintage.
com or send inquiries directly to Festmeister Scott Sturdy, scottsturdy@
yahoo.com. Registration is $10 per car. 

June 9–12
Couples’ Performance Driving School, Greenville, SC 
This co-ed trip is perfect for singles or couples to come experience the 
BMW Performance Center near Greenville. We will offer a full day of 
car-control school and performance-driving lessons at the Center, as well 
as relaxing drives through the foothills of the Blue Ridge Mountains to 
experience the joy of driving. We will have two special group dinners in 
Greenville, as well as other social opportunities to explore the beauty of 
South Carolina in Performance Center BMWs. For those who have always 
wanted to try the school, and meet other Bimmerphiles, this is the perfect 
trip! 

For additional information, please contact Jackie Bechek at jbbechek@
aol.com. 

July 10–24
Pittsburgh Vintage Grand Prix 
You won’t want to miss the annual BMW gathering at the Pittsburgh 
Vintage Grand Prix. The PVGP is sponsored by Liberty Mutual Insurance, 
Sonax, BMW of Pittsburgh, and the BMW CCA. The Allegheny Chapter 
has laid out a host of activities across two weekends. Activities begin on 
July 16–17 at BeaveRun Race track. There will be a multi-marque German 
car corral overlooking the front straight at BeaveRun with catered lunch, 
beverages, and corral parking. The featured races include a BMW Club 
race and vintage racing sanctioned by VRG. 

The highlight of our Schenley Park weekend will be a celebration of the 
tenth anniversary of 5er Fest. In cooperation with the mye28.com special-
interest group, we extend a special welcome to all 5 Series owners. In 
addition to special prizes and events, 5er Fest attendees are eligible for a 
parade lap during race-day opening ceremonies. 

The Schenley Park weekend begins on Thursday, July 21, with a driving 
school offered by BeaveRun Motorsports Complex. The next day, winding 
roads north of the Steel City will be the venue of our driving tour through 
southwestern Pennsylvania. Destination: Casa Narcisi Winery for lunch. 

Friday evening features the Allegheny Chapter’s welcome reception at the 
Radisson Greentree. On Saturday and Sunday, at historic Schenley Park, 
there will be a BMW pavilion and corral overlooking Turn Thirteen—one 
of the most desirable vantage points. After an absence last year, BMW 
2002s will once again return to the track. 

For online registration or simply to find more information, visit the BMW 
page at www.pvgp.org. 

July 15-17
Vintage at Saratoga 2011 
The Patroon Chapter will celebrate all vintage BMWs at the Saratoga 
Automobile Museum on Friday, July 15 – Sunday, July 17, 2011. Vintage 
at Saratoga is a gathering of E23s, E24s, E30s, and all other BMWs built 
prior to 1988. Last year’s event drew nearly 60 classic BMW cars and 
motorcycles -- which will feature the cars of Oscar Davis. 

The chapter is also planning activities on Saturday for those who want to 
experience Saratoga in the summer. Registration includes a complimen-
tary Meet and Greet buffet at the Parting Glass Restaurant on Saturday 
night. 

Portions of the proceeds go to the BMW CCA Foundation to support the 
Tire Rack Street Survival program and to the Double H Hole in the Woods 
Ranch. The Double H Ranch was co-founded by Charles R. Wood and Paul 
Newman. For further information please visit www.saratogaautomuseum.
org. Kick off the Monterey Festorics Weekend with CCA Wine Tours! 

August 17
Carmel Valley/Monterey Wine-Tasting Tour 
Ag Venture Tours will be offering a full-day wine tasting tour, featuring 
motorcoach accommodations to three excellent wineries in the beauti-
ful Carmel Valley and Monterey areas. The tour will start with a visit to 
Chateau Julien Wine Estate for a private tour, walk, and wine-tasting. We 
will then visit the tasting rooms of Ventana Vineyards and Heller Estate to 
taste their premium wines. Lunch will be at Tarpy’s Roadhouse Restaurant. 
As we drive through the area, your expert guide will discuss the Monterey 
County wine industry; we will observe beautiful scenery and discuss local 
points of interest. 

August 19–21
BMW CCA Festorics meets Rolex Monterey Motorsports Reunion  
Also sponsored by Liberty Mutual Insurance, Sonax, and the BMW CCA, 
the annual BMW Festorics at the Monterey historic races—now called 
the Rolex Monterey Motorsports Reunion—celebrates the mystique of 
BMW and our appreciation for the marque. Set for August 19–21, the 
Festorics features a two-day parking corral with hospitality tents overlook-
ing Laguna Seca’s Turn Five. The Festorics package includes the opportu-
nity to buy corral tickets, lunch tickets, a special BMW banquet ticket, 
and event tickets to the Reunion races themselves—all from one conve-
nient source! But the corral at the track is only one attraction. Don’t miss 
the BMW CCA banquet at the Rancho Cañada Country Club in Carmel 
Valley. Registration begins April 4, 2011!

many more events on the national website!

www.bmwcca.org

n
e

w
s



c
h

a
p

t
e

r
 c

a
le

n
d

a
r

13april & may 2011 Profi lethe

w w w . w h i t e m t n - b m w c l u b . o r g / c a l e n d a r . h t m l

Monday April 11th, 2011 6:30pm - 9:00pm 
Chapter Business/Membership 
Meeting 

* * *  C A N C E L E D  * * *  

Saturday April 16th, 2011 8:00am - 5:00pm 
Advanced Driving Safety Skills 
School 

Have fun and learn important car control skills at 
our Advanced Driving Safety Skills school. New 
Hampshire Motor Speedway NHMS Questions? 
Contact (603) 672-8879.  COST: $85  Registra-
tion open until 04/13/11 

Friday April 22nd, 2011 7:00am - 4:00pm 
Cabin Fever Driving School 

Spring into the year with our first High Perfor-
mance Driving school of the season! Held at New 
Hampshire Motor Speedway NHMS Questions? 
Contact (603) 594-0788 Ext.1.  COST: $200  
Registration open until 04/18/11 

Monday April 25th, 2011 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
Social Event Committee Meeting 

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Common 
Man of Windham Questions? Contact (603) 594-
0788 Ext.1.  COST: FREE Food & Drinks  - RSVP  

Friday May 6th, 2011 5:00pm 
Profi le submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be consid-
ered for inclusion in the Jun/Jul Profile must be 
received by the copy collection editor. Submissions 
and questions to editor@whitemtn-bmwclub.org.

Saturday May 7th, 2011 8:30am - 5:00pm 
Tire Rack Street Survival School 

Do you want to make your teen a safer and 
smarter driver? Then give them Street Survival 
skills! This BMW Foundation sponsored event 
helps, students 21 years old and under, learn skills 
beyond plain old Driver’s Ed. Held in the parking 
lot at New Hampshire Motor Speedway. Ques-
tions? Contact (603) 594-0788 Ext.1. COST: $75 
Register until 05/05/11 

Monday May 9th, 2011 6:30pm - 9:00pm 
Chapter Business/Membership 
Meeting 

Come join us for engaging conversation, cama-
raderie, and a free light dinner and drinks at our 
monthly meeting. This month’s meeting location 
is at the Airport Diner restaurant in Manchester, 
NH Questions? Contact (603) 594-0788 Ext.1.  
COST: FREE Food, Drinks - RSVP  

Tuesday May 10th, 2011 7:00am - 4:00pm 
High Performance Driving School 

Join us and the Boston Chapter for a High Perfor-
mance Driving School at NHMS. 
COST: TBD, Registration: TBD 

Monday May 23rd, 2011 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
Social Event Committee Meeting 

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Common 
Man of Windham Questions? Contact (603) 594-
0788 Ext.1.  COST: FREE Food & Drinks  - RSVP  

Sunday June 26th, 2011 8:00am - 5:00pm 
Advanced Driving Safety Skills 
School 

Have fun and learn important car control skills at 
our Advanced Driving Safety Skills school. New 
Hampshire Motor Speedway NHMS Questions? 
Contact (603) 594-0788 Ext.1.  COST: TBD  
Registration open until 06/23/11 

Monday June 27th, 2011 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
Social Event Committee Meeting 

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Common 
Man of Windham Questions? Contact (603) 594-
0788 Ext.1.  COST: FREE Food & Drinks  - RSVP  

Thursday June 30th, 2011 7:00am - 4:00pm 
High Performance Driving School 

Please join us and the Boston Chapter for a High 
Performance Driving School at NHMS. 
COST: TBD, Registration TBD 

Friday July 1st, 2011 5:00pm 
Profi le submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be consid-
ered for inclusion in the Aug/Sep Profile must be 
received by the copy collection editor. Submissions 
and questions to editor@whitemtn-bmwclub.org.

Monday July 11th, 2011 6:30pm - 9:00pm 
Chapter Business/Membership 
Meeting 

Come join us for engaging conversation, cama-
raderie, and a free light dinner and drinks at our 
monthly meeting. This month’s meeting location 
is at the Common Man restaurant in Merrimack, 
NH Questions? Contact (603) 594-0788 Ext.1.  
COST: FREE Food, Drinks & Valet Parking  - 
RSVP  

Monday July 25th, 2011 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
Social Event Committee Meeting 

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Common 
Man of Windham Questions? Contact (603) 594-
0788 Ext.1.  COST: FREE Food & Drinks  - RSVP  

Saturday August 20th, 2011 8:30am - 3:00pm 
Northeast Exotic Car Show 

Help the Dodge Viper car club raise money for the 
Make-A-Wish Foundation and join the contingent 
of BMW CCA members showing off our marque! 
Registration is at 8:30 AM, the show opens to 

the public at 10 AM. Held at the Anheuser-Busch 
Brewery in Merrimack, NH. Rain Date is Sat. Aug. 
28 Questions? Contact (603) 216-2829. COST: 
Free to attend/$20 to enter your car. -RSVP  

Monday August 29th, 2011 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
Social Event Committee Meeting 

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Common 
Man of Windham. COST: FREE Food and Drinks, 
-RSVP  

Monday September 12th, 2011 6:30pm - 9:00pm 
Chapter Business/Membership 
Meeting 

Come join us for engaging conversation, cama-
raderie, and a free light dinner and drinks at our 
monthly meeting. This month’s meeting location is 
at the Airport Diner in Manchester, NH. COST: 
FREE Food and Drinks, -RSVP  

Monday September 26th, 2011 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
Social Event Committee Meeting 

Join the Social Events Committee in planning for 
up-coming events. New committee members are 
always welcome. Meeting location is The Common 
Man of Windham. COST: FREE Food and Drinks, 
-RSVP  

Sunday October 2nd, 2011 8:00am - 2:00pm 
Bavarian Autosport Show and 
Shine 

This event promises to be a great day filled with 
camaraderie, good food, thousands of dollars in 
free raffle prizes, awards and, of course, lots and 
lots of BMWs. Held at Bavarian Autosport’s world 
headquarters in Portsmouth, NH. Questions? 
Contact (800) 535-2002. COST: FREE w/ Com-
pilmentary Drinks and BBQ, -RSVP  

Saturday October 15th, 2011 8:00am - 5:00pm 
Advanced Driving Safety Skills 
School 

Have fun and learn important car control skills at 
our Advanced Driving Safety Skills school. New 
Hampshire Motor Speedway. Questions? Contact 
(603) 672-8879. COST: TBD, Register until 
10/10/11 

about chapter calendar:
Registration, RSVP, travel directions, and details 
for all listed events are on the chapter website.

High performance driving schools have special 
advance requirements.

Contact the advertising manager for ad submis-
sion deadlines.

more on the chapter website!



14 april & may 2011Profi lethe

w w w . w h i t e m t n - b m w c l u b . o r g / c l a s s i f i e d _ a d s . h t m l

Cars for Sale
2007 335xi Sedan
VIN WBAVD53577A008953

Alpine White, Steptronic, nav, Beige Dakota Leather w/ Light Poplar 
trim - Cold Weather & Premium packages - 34k miles 3L 24V I6, twin 
turbo, AWD, xenon, moonroof. Forced into company car. $28,000. 
Call Andrew Estes at 603-548-4044 or e.mail Andrew via the chapter 
website. 

2003 330xi Sedan
VIN WBAEW53403PG21962

Steel Gray, automatic 
transmission, Premium, 
Sport and Cold Weather 
packages. H/K stereo 
w/6 cd changer, bi-xenon, 
power glass sunroof 
Autobahn 3M bra. One 
owner, garage kept. All 

service performed at Tulley BMW. 202k highway miles, 24mpg Asking 
$8,750. Contact Richard Ruf at rruf@copyright.com.

about classifi eds:
Chapter members can submit (non-commercial) 
ads at no cost, which will run for three months 
on the website.  Ads listed on the website at the 
time of publication are published in the Profi le, 
space permitting. (Submit photos for inclusion 
with printed classifi eds to the Profi le’s copy edi-
tor.) Ad requests submitted online are subject 
to approval by the WMC. The submitter, not the 
WMC, is responsible for the accuracy of ad con-
tent. The WMC cannot guarantee, in any man-
ner whatsoever, items listed in the classifi eds. To 
see the most current selection of classifi ed ads, 
check out the chapter website.

1996 318ti
VIN WBACG7325TAS96384 

Two BMW CCA owners, always 
garaged, black over black int. M-sport 
w/ traction control, 5-spd manual 
sunroof, all maint. since brand new, 

139k 
miles. 
New from 
BMW of 
Peabody, 
recent Bridgestone 
sport tires, set of 
alloys w/ Hakkas, 
BMW rubber floor 

mats, $5,750 or B/O. 
E.mail David Bedard via the 
chapter website.

www.whitemtn-bmwclub.org/classified_ads.html
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